
 

 

TOWN OF WEBSTER 

HAZARD MITIGATION COMMITTEE 

945 Battle Street 

Webster, NH  03303 

Hazard Mitigation Committee Meeting – December 3, 2014 

Members present: John Clark and Judith Jones. Also present was Roy Fanjoy; Emergency Management 

Director. 

7:02 pm Chairman Clark brought the meeting to order. Due to the lack of a quorum of the Committee the 

agenda will be reviewed at the next meeting. Later in the meeting it was decided to also add to the next agenda 

contact information for the cell towers in order to pursue the possibilities of their support for items discussed 

September 10
th

. 

Chairman Clark then opened discussion with Mr. Fanjoy relative to the latest storm. 

Mr. Fanjoy explained that he called the State EOC providing them with a message he requested be sent through 

reverse 911 to go out to all Webster residents. This worked to a degree. The message was received by some 

Salisbury and Boscawen residents as well and not all of Webster. He noted that we have three phone exchanges 

in Webster: 648; 746 and 456.The Public Safety Building was opened for several hours and several residents 

took advantage of water and showers. Chairman Clark recommended that the Police and Fire Chiefs be in 

contact with Mr. Fanjoy as Emergency Management Director during any emergency. Discussion continued 

regarding the storm and suggested or recommended procedures or ideas that might better assist the residents. 

The first meeting for 2015 was scheduled for February 4, 2015 at 7:00 pm. 

7:30 pm Mrs. Jones made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Chairman Clark and approved. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Judith M. Jones 


